
                                 
 
Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association (MCPA) 
Executive Director Jeff Potts 
jeff@mnchiefs.org 
 

January 28th, 2023 

 

MCPA Supports Senate File 27 
 

The Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association, representing approximately 300 Police Chiefs throughout 

Minnesota, is writing to you today to offer our support for Senate File 27. 

 

We believe it will make our roads safer for everyone as it requires written and driving tests to obtain a 

license, ensuring that all drivers are certified to drive. Drivers’ licenses for all will make our roads and 

highways safer for everyone and could lower the rate of uninsured drivers. 

 

This bill provides a process for verifying everyone’s identity and give law enforcement a greater ability to 

protect the public’s safety. 

 

For the above reasons, MCPA supports Senate File 27. 

 

ABOUT THE MCPA  

The Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association is a professional member organization representing 

approximately 1000 current and retired law enforcement and public safety leaders.  Together, 

we bring the highest quality police services and leadership to the people of Minnesota. 
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